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Dear Parent / Carer,

Thank you to our Parent Champions for offering their support for parents and carers and for supporting our school. Further to the invitation to meet Nicola, Sue and Fakhara in June we would like to make you all aware of queries that were raised by parents or carers who attended the meeting and the responses given from Mrs Lee. As you will see, some things are already happening and others suggestions, where possible and practical, have been taken on board. We welcome you working with us for the benefit of our lovely children and we hope you find this information useful.
Q. We would like texts to be clearer and more specific with proper dates put on.
Texts are restricted to 160 characters including spaces. This makes clarity a challenge at times. We will endeavour to make them as clear as possible

Q. Parents would appreciate more newsletters - 1 every month - with upcoming events, information on how to use study bugs, and repetitions of texts so that parents don’t forget.
Q. Parents would like a school notice board near the gates so it's accessible to all parents with information on about events e.g.  sports day, shows, parents days  etc..
We understand that the request for more news letters would help communication between school and parents. However school has a target in 2017 / 18 to reduce our paper use. We will look into setting up a regular newsletter update section on our website. We will also be sending out new requests for emails from parents so we can email letters instead of paper copies. We are also looking at setting up our Twitter account this Autumn, to send updates more regularly. The idea for a parent notice board is welcome and we will look at the costs and viability as we have two entrances to the site. 

Q. The website needs updating, topics that are in there are the ones from earlier in the school year. 
The website will be updated ready for the Autumn term. 

Q.  Parents want families to be put together in same teams on Sports day so they can watch their children rather than having to move from one colour to another colour team.
This was done this year following this request. Mrs Jones has also organised for children to remain in the same colour each year so T shirts colours will be easier. New Y1 will be put into colour teams in September, including siblings put in the same colours. Hopefully it was easier to find your children! 

Parents felt this form of meeting was in too formal a setting. Parents/carers want regular coffee afternoons, including stay and play with a suggestion box and kids to be supervised by school staff (teachers) after school. 
Although coffee afternoons are welcome and more will be organised in the Autumn term, school staff cannot be expected to supervise parents’ children after school hours or non -school - age children during school hours. Teaching does not just include the work we complete in the classrooms with the children. Teachers are highly trained professionals with many additional responsibilities, duties and expectations within our educational setting. Teachers attend regular meetings after school and have set work by the headteacher to complete on visit organisation, planning the curriculum, assessment and teaching duties as well as the after school clubs teachers run. They often do not leave school till 5.30 or 6pm at the earliest as well as completing planning and marking at home and at the weekends. 
Q. Can we have electronic payment?  Parents would like this set up in school to make it easier for parents to pay online.
This is already in process of being set up and will hopefully be up and running early in the new school year.

Q.  Why are school trips being cancelled?
Only one planned school trip has been cancelled and this was due to safety of the children. The incident level in England was raised to ‘critical’ and the place the children were visiting could not guarantee appropriate adaptations to ensure the safety of all the children within the time frame. Mrs Lee always follows the guide that if she would not send her own children on that trip she would not risk yours. 

Comment: Some people think it's unfair that letters for trips ask for a  voluntary contribution, believing that all parents should pay for trips regardless of their situation. They also believe that trips are expensive because they are to cover cost of parents who don't pay. 
We are an inclusive school and we value the right that all children be allowed to attend school trips regardless of parents’ circumstances. This policy has been formulated in accordance with the Local Authority’s guidance on: Charging for School Activities. This policy is followed by all schools in Rotherham. Schools cannot charge for school trips that are curriculum based and may only ask for voluntary contributions. 

In costing school trips, we divide the cost of the trip by the number of children attending. We NEVER overcharge some children to 'make up' the cost of others not paying. If parents do not pay school covers the shortfall where possible. In cases where this is not possible, the trip may be cancelled. This has not happened this year. The Y5 trip was cancelled for the reasons already stated . We do not seek to make profit from your children, and in most cases we subsidise visits for all children and make losses on school trip expenditure. These subsidies equate to approximately £5000 a year. Transport costs are a big factor in addition to these costs, as coaches cost about £350 each. We are constantly seeking ways to reduce the voluntary costs to parents by seeking best value, such as the kitchen sink science show or bringing the vintage bus to school for the KS1 to explore rather than having to pay transport costs to a venue. We also have access to our Partnership Trust mini buses which really help. 

Q.  Why, on non-uniform day, do some children not pay the nominated £1. Some people believe that if someone doesn’t pay their child should be made by school to come in uniform.
We are an inclusive school and we will not identify children or discriminate because of parental circumstances out of children's control. We value the contribution of all children and families who take part in awareness-raising of charities by dressing up or wearing non-uniform. A child whose parent doesn't or can’t pay may still feel empowered by being involved in the occasion and may grow up to be the scientist that finds a cure! 


Q. Regarding headlice, impetigo and conjunctivitis, why are children with these conditions allowed in school?
School must comply with the ‘Guidance on Infection Control in Schools and Other Childcare Settings’ set by the Public Health Agency. These clearly state whether children can be excluded due to medical conditions. These guidelines are available if parents wish to see them. We are not allowed to exclude children with headlice. 


Q. Can we attend the Coffee afternoons on Fridays in KS2 so we can promote school charter?
Parents charter will be welcome at Friday afternoons. 


Q.  Can we have things like number lines and examples of how to do homework at the beginning of each half term related to what our children are learning. There was also a general enquiry about homework club. Some parents don’t like homework projects and wish for them to stop.
Years 1-6 were welcome at homework club where Mr. Hinsley helped everyone with their homework. In addition, all teachers can be approached at a suitable time to explain or provide help. We had a homework meeting last year where approximately 10 parents turned up. These parents voted for projects to continue but to have less each year. The homework club was also set up in response to the group’s request. We will ask teachers to include examples where possible. Guidance and help can also be found on the school website and on Education City. Children in KS2 will have a log in code for this app.
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